
Peter Barbieri, Chairman                                                   Kathryn A. Peirce, M.A.A. 
John Cronin, Vice Chairman                                     Don Clarke, Assistant Assessor 
Brian Loughlin, Clerk 
 
                       THE HOLLISTON ASSESSORS OFFICE 
                               HOLLISTON TOWN HALL 
 
Minutes of Meeting Held: 09/22/2015 
 
Meeting called to order at: 8:05am 
Attendees: P. Barbieri X., J. Cronin X, B. Loughlin X 
                  Other: K. Peirce 
 

• BOA approved Motor Vehicle Excise Tax Abatement Report in the 
amount of $803.54. 

 
• BOA approved weekly payroll for the week ending 09/18/15. 

 
• BOA approved the Community Preservation Surcharge in the amount of 

$451,107 – and $447,000 after exemptions. 
 

• BOA approved invoice for M. Flynn in the amount of $2,200 for services 
rendered.  

 
• The Board discussed possible conversion to a new CAMA System, away 

from CSC. Reviewed pricing for various CAMA Software providers. 
 

• P. Barbieri proposed to advise the Finance Committee of the increase in 
dues and costs to maintain the CAMA System through the CSC. The 
Board asked K. Peirce speak with Ken Szajda the chair of  FinCom about 
the situation with the current CAMA provider and the increasing costs. 

 
• J. Cronin made a motion to approve the Meeting Minutes of 09/15/15 as 

amended, second by B. Loughlin. Vote 3-0. 
 

• At 8:45am J. Cronin made a motion to adjourn, second by B. Loughlin. 
Vote 3-0.  

 
 

 
 

 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Brian Loughlin 
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